
   

 
 

Citizen Advisory Task Force on Clean and Sustainable Energy 
VIRTUAL MEETING 

March 3, 2021 
Special Meeting 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER 

 
Chairman Eric Weiner called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.  Present were 
Committee Members; Neil Chaudhary, Jeffrey Dyreson, Barbara Peyton, George 
Slate, Eric Weiner, and Elizabeth Yetman. 
 
Staff:  Peter Souza, Town Manager; Scott Colby, Assistant Town Manager 

 
2. PUBLIC COMMENT- NONE 
 
3. COMMUNICATIONS FROM TASK FORCE MEMBERS 
 
Mr. Slate stated that Eversource is going in for rate case. He also reviewed more items 
regarding issues with the Texas power grid.  
 
Mr. Dyreson talked about Earth Day and Month approaching in April. He stated he is 
working with Loomis Chaffee School’s Strategic Planning Committee on this topic. He 
hopes this outreach extends to the public and public schools.  
 
Mr. Chaudhary stated that the Connecticut League of Conservation Voters will be 
unable to make a meeting this month but will meet with Mr. Chaudhary to provide a brief 
report. He will share this information with the Task Force at an upcoming meeting.  
 
Ms. Yetman has been in contact with Leticia Colon about a Youth Summit on climate in 
coordination with DEEP. She mentioned that she had recently attended a webinar about 
converting to electric buses and electric fleets.  
 
Ms. Peyton had nothing to report.  
 
Mr. Weiner had nothing to report.   
 
4. DISCUSS AND BEGIN COMPOSING DRAFT ENERGY PLAN FOR WINDSOR 
 
Members reviewed and discussed the items they had been working on for the draft 
energy plan for Windsor.  
 
5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 



 
 

Citizen Advisory Task Force on Clean and Sustainable Energy                                      

March 3, 2021 

 

MOVED by Mr. Slate seconded by Mr. Chaudhary to approve the minutes of the 
February 17, 2021 meeting as presented. 
 
Motion Passed 6-0-0 

 
6. ADJOURNMENT 
 
MOVED by Mr. Slate and seconded by Mr. Chaudhary to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 
p.m. 

 
Motion Passed 6-0-0 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Scott W. Colby Jr. 
Assistant Town Manager 


